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 Dear Friends,  
 

How does one sum up a decade of life and ministry?  That would be a challenge to do in many  
pages, let alone one.   
 

It has been a privilege to have served as your rector these last ten years.  As much as I’m clear that 
it’s time for retirement, this is for me a truly poignant departure.  I have cherished this place.  
More than this, I have cherished you.   
 

I stress this because I hope that you understand that Episcopal practice, in general, and our        
Diocesan policies are quite clear:  when rectors move on from their ministries, they must truly 
move on.  Since Lori and I will be living in our home in Montana, some 2,700 miles away, we’ll 
pretty much automatically fulfill the requirement not to return to the church campus at               
204 Monument Road, for a very long time.   
 

But I also need to disconnect—and remain disconnected—from parish business.  (And I’ve always 
kept this boundary after having left a parish.)  This is not because I haven’t cared or loved.  As I 
hope you know, I have.  Very much so.   
 

The truth is, that this difficult “space-giving” is the truly loving thing to do.  I’m sure of this.  Your      
future here, in the time to come, in the interim, and in the tenure of your next rector, will be  
different.  That doesn’t mean that there are no elements of the last ten years that you won’t keep, 
and build on.  Of course not.  But you need the space and freedom, relying on God, to discern all 
this, together, afresh—and then, in God’s time, collaborating with the ninth rector  of The Church 
of the Holy Spirit, working to enter the future that the Lord is giving you.   
 

This parish has outstanding lay leadership.  You will be working with highly capable resource     
people in our Diocesan family.  And you have a legacy of eighty-six years of life together in faith,   
in this place.  You will be in good hands.  
 

Even though Lori and I will be “moving on,” please know that you will always be in our hearts     
and prayers 
 

And, as we’re rapidly drawing near to my last Sunday as your rector—October 27—I’m holding 
many good memories of our decade together.   
 

Thank you.  And thanks be to God. 
 

The Blessing of God Almighty:  the Father, the Son, and the Holy Spirit, be upon you, and  remain 
with you forever. 
 
Adam + 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
A Retrospective  

The Reception Room exhibit for the month of October will be in honor of Adam+Ωs retirement.           
It will be a photographic retrospective of his ministry spanning over forty years, from seminary 

days to the present. Lori has been gathering material which will be artfully displayed with the help 
of Gail Binney-Stern and Cynthia Murray.  



 

 2 

STEWARDSHIP нлнлΧOUR TIME!  Update from our Treasurer, Steve Koehler 

We are very grateful for your response to our 2020 Pledge Campaign. As of Sunday, September 15th, our official 
pledge ingathering, we have received 90 pledges for a total of $242,076. Of these, we have 6 new pledges and 40   
increases over last year, which is very gratifying.  However, we still have not heard from 65 parishioners who pledged 
in 2019, and we are still only at 75% of our goal.  So, if you have not yet sent in a pledge card, we would love to hear 
from more of you. Pledge cards are available at all the church entrance doors. 

AN ALTERNATE METHOD TO PAY YOUR CHS PLEDGE using an IRA Qualified Charitable Distribution (QCD) 
The CHS annual Stewardship period began in August with the mailing of the 2020 pledge cards and letter to your 
home.  We are asking everyone to consider an increase in their annual support to CHS.  For some of you, there is an 
alternative pledge payment method to consider that could provide a means to increase your pledge with an overall 
favorable tax result.  
     If you are 70 ½ or older and taking the required annual distribution from an IRA account, you can arrange to have 
a portion of your annual IRA distribution directed to a qualified charity, such as CHS, and pay your pledge through a 
Qualified Charitable Distribution (QCD). The portion of your IRA paid directly to CHS using a QCD reduces your net   
taxable income.  Please discuss this option with your tax accountant or the organization that manages your IRA. 
You can contact our Treasurer, Steve Koehler, (treasurer@chsorleans.org) if you have questions, 

                                                                                      YOUTH BREAKFAST    

After the 10:00 Service on October 6th , please join us  

                            in the Parish Hall for another wonderful brunch prepared and served by our youth group. 

OctoberΩs Menu  

Individual Omelets 

Ham, Wheat Toast, Fruit & Juice 

Coffee Tea 

$8 per person;   

Children under 18 are free 

LETõS    CELEBRATE    TOGETHER 
 

FAREWELL CELEBRATION FOR ADAM+ AND LORI LINTON— SUNDAY OCTOBER 27th  
We hope you will ALL join us at 10:00 a.m. on October 27th for our final service with Adam+. 

So we can all worship together for this special day, 
THERE WILL BE NO 5:00 p.m. SERVICE on SATURDAY 10/26 AND NO 8:00 a.m. SERVICE ON SUNDAY 10/27. 

 Following the service everyone is invited to the Parish Hall for a celebration of Adam+ and Lori’s ten years with us at 
The Church of the Holy Spirit.  If you have not responded to the invitation you received about this, please do so today! 

 

It will be wonderful to all gather together for this bittersweet occasion and give our thanks, love and best wishes to 
the Lintons as they begin their exciting next chapter of life. 

 

Blessings always,    

Cynthia Murray and Melissa Keeffe, Wardens 

LADIESΩ LUNCHEON  -    Fay Cole   SAVE THE DATE—THURSDAY October 3rd 
Mark October 3rd on your calendar of events and  join us for the Ladies’ Luncheon!  Come to the Parish Hall at 12:00 
and bring a sandwich.  We cut them up and plate them for all to share.  Beverage, chips, and dessert are provided. 
The committee for October is: Chips: Ginny Clarendon, Half & Half: Jane Affleck,  Decorations: Gail Binney Sterne,   
Paper Supplies: Sandy Marshall, Dessert: Joan Proctor.   
Do mention this group to friends who might join us for lively conversation and this simple sharing. 
Thanks to Sandy Marshall for stepping in to help last month when Fay was in Iceland. 
   Peace, Lori and Fay 
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MONTHLY GARDEN PARTY—Gilbert Merritt    Friday October 11th  8:30 –мнΥлл 
Please join our happy group of volunteers who enjoy keeping our church grounds looking good.  We meet                     
in the back parking lot on Friday October 11th . There will be lots of clean up and fall preparations to do.  
Bring your tools (or use ours) and we will show you what to do.  There are no requirements other than a 
desire to help keep the Church grounds looking good.  All  parishioners and  their friends are encouraged 
to join us. There is no requirement to be there at 8:30 am or to stay until noon; come when convenient and stay as 
long as you can. There is always a break about 10 a.m. when we  gather around the coffee and donut holes and get   
to know each other better (and take a photo for the CHS Facebook page).   

CHURCH SCHOOL  and YOUTH GROUP NEWS    Joan McFadden & Matt Thompson 
 
 

§ The 2019-2020 Church School Year began on September 8th with 15 students enrolled.  All children 
are  welcome to join.  Classes offered are Nursery, Kindergarten thru 2nd Grade, 3rd thru 5th Grade,  
Middle and High School 

 

§ Friday October 18th—Pumpkin Carving Party at 5:30 followed by a Spaghetti Dinner at 6:30.  

       We will provide pumpkins but, if possible, bring your own pumpkin carving tools.   

§ Plans are underway for a Middle School Retreat (5th – фth Graders) November 15th-17th at the Barbara Harris 
Camp in Greenfield, NH.  These retreats are always great fun.  If interested, contact Matt Thompson at 
mt@meganet.net or talk to him at church. 

OCTOBER LABYRINTH WALK  - Gail Smith+  FRIDAY OCTOBER 4TH 

This month we will be remembering and celebrating St. Francis during our walk. Our guided walk will 

begin at 10:00 and will take about 45 minutes. The labyrinth will remain up for  people to walk until noon.  

BLESSING OF THE ANIMALS—SUNDAY OCTOBER 6TH— оΥлл  
Autumn is upon us. It is a time to celebrate all of creation. Many of the stories about St. Francis focus on his love of 
and connection with nature and animals. We are doing a Blessing of the Animals on Sunday October 6th at 3:00 in the 
afternoon in the Parish Hall. Bring all you four footed furry friends, feathered friends, crawling or stuffed friends, etc. 
for a blessing. There will be cookies and juice as well as treats for our animal friends.  
 

CHS HEALTH MINISTRIES— Ann Pike-Paris and Meg Nemitz, co-chairs    
“Brunch & Learn!”   Fall is coming, school has started, and Health Ministries is proud to share an adult learning          
opportunity in October on Quality of Life/ Life Care Planning. 

What: Cape Cod Healthcare is providing a free service to groups interested in learning how to make the plans we 
may all prefer to ignore: Advance Care Planning. Learn how to start the conversations, identify a healthcare agent,   
and more. Please plan to attend after the October Youth Brunch and listen to this informative session given by a  
speaker from Cape Cod Healthcare.  

When: Sunday, October 6th, Noon, AFTER the youth brunch. Enjoy a great meal and stay for an important discussion.  

OUTREACH SUNDAY—OCTOBER 20TH—Parish Hall after the 10:00 service.  
The CHS Outreach Ministry team is holding its biennial charitable agency fair of displays and representatives from 
many of the local groups that we support and work with.  Some of the organizations who will be present include the 
Homeless Prevention Council, Lower Cape Outreach, Friends of Prisoners, AIDS Support Group.  There will also be a 
brief presentation at the 10:00 service about our wonderful Outreach program.  Please join us and learn about how 
our parish outreach is making a difference in many lives. 

mailto:mt@meganet.net
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiJzOj99ZXSAhXISCYKHdZOBUUQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.clipartkid.com%2Fclip-art-church-family-and-friend-cliparts%2F&bvm=bv.147448319,d.eWE&psig=AFQjCNH1kD_YW5tf98
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NEWS ON TANZANIA— Cheryl Kyle 

Greetings from California to all the parishioners at the loving Church of the Holy Spirit.  Thank you for the opportunity 

for Melissa, Matt, Caroline, Parker, Davis and I had to share news and slides of our 2018 safari to Tanzania.              

Your generous donations will let us to buy 3 microscopes and 3 World soccer balls for the school. THANK YOU!  
       

The two Maasai schools, with a combined attendance of 750+ students, continue to grow both in spirit, education and 

clean water. Our main focus the coming year is to build the teachers house for the five teachers that  are teaching 

over 220 students at Oljoro secondary school. The house will consist of four shared bedrooms and a latrine plus a 

sitting room with a veranda where they will cook their meals outside.   
 
 

We are partnering with St. James, Newport Beach California and Christ Church, Greenwich Connecticut to bring this 

house to reality. Your prayers and support are so appreciated.  

HOLIDAY BAZAAR UPDATE— Sue Sasso & Priscilla Isner   SATURDAY NOVEMBER 2ND 
 

There are many ways you can support this popular and successful fund raising parish event. Donations can be dropped 
off at CHS beginning Thursday October 31st.  Clearly label and provide ingredient information for food donations.   

 

 

Food Table donations— Cris Harter & Cynthia Murray—this year we will be asking members to make home made pies 
and breads.  We will provide boxes at the bazaar.  Also, jam, jelly, chutney, pickles and other canned foods are     
always popular.  Please think about what you can make.   
 
 

Cookie Walk—Kathy Goddard—the ever popular walk is back.  Please make homemade cookies no larger than нέΦ 
 
 

Used Books— Betty Suraci—time to clean your shelves and donate books in good condition (no mold please!) 
 
 

Attic Treasures— Gail Binney-Sterne  - do you have some items you’ve loved but no longer use?  Maybe they would 
be great donations for our Attic Treasures.  If you have questions about donations, contact Gail 413-896-3798. 

 

Gently Used Jewelry— Leslie Anne Lambros— we have a large supply of jewelry already;  HOWEVER, we will welcome 
any άgood costumeέ or άfineέ jewelry donations.  Drop off box is in Parish Office. Clearly label these donations so 
we price them properly. 
 
 

Volunteer sign-up sheets are in Reception and Parish Hall.  Hope you can help us for part of the day.  But for sure 
come for a delicious homemade lunch of soup and sandwiches from 11:00—1:30. 

GALLEY WEST ARTISAN GALLERY (GWAG)    Sharyn Laughton, Sue Sasso, Donna Tavano 
 

We are moving forward with this exciting change at CHS!  To date 19 CHS artists have signed up to be a member of the 
GWAG.  We still have room for more artists. Contact Sue Sasso (susansasso@hotmail.com for information material.  
 

We have begun the work to convert the gift shop into an artisan gallery.  Our grand opening is slated for May/June 
2020.  Look for updates and ways you can help us make this happen.  We want to be  flexible and give everyone a 
chance to participate as an artist or volunteer.  So don’t be bashful….share your talent and find a way to make this 
work for you and your wonderful art!  COME JOIN US! 
  

άArtέ is the creative result of our thoughts.  The breath of talent in our parish that could be shared and sold in 
GWAG is mindboggling.   We want to stress that ALL members, including our youth, who have some art form or      
creative talent, are encouraged to join us and participate in this new opportunity to showcase and sell their work.  
Please talk to one of us about your art and how it can become a part of this exciting new opportunity. 

.IF YOU MOVE or have changes in your personal contact information, 
If GO TO...THE HOSPITAL or A SKILLED NURSING FACILITY or ARE RECOVERING AT HOME, 

IF YOU ARE IN NEED OF SPECIAL PRAYERSΧΦΦ 
 

PLEASE CALL THE PARISH OFFICE AND LET US KNOW.  508-255-0433  Your needs will be kept confidential. 

Entered into Eternal Rest 
 

Freddie Fitzgerald 
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42nd ANNUAL HOLIDAY ANTIQUES SHOW AND SALE - SAVE THE DATES! 
 

Plans are again underway for the 42nd Annual Antiques Show and Sale to be held on  
Friday, November 29th, from 10 a.m. - 4 p.m. and on Saturday, November 30th, from 10 a.m. - 3 p.m. in the Parish Hall.   
 

There will be 25 dealers from the New England area offering you a wide range of choice antiques to choose from, including 
18th and 19th  century furniture, nautical items, Staffordshire china, ironstone, early American pattern glass, jewelry,     
Americana, brass candlesticks, vintage post cards, chocolate and ice cream moulds, primitives, textiles, quilts, folk and fine 
art.  We have begun our advertising for this wonderful show.  You have received a letter asking for your support of this long
-standing fundraiser for our parish.  We hope that you will be a PATRON of this show that has been such a tradition here at 
the Church of the Holy Spirit.  Monies raised at this annual event are used to support our parish programs.  Please join us.  
If you have any questions or wish to volunteer to help make this show a success, please contact me at (508) 255-8819.  

Thank you for your support!  Debbie Meguerdichian, Chair. 

FOOD FOR KIDS - Brenda Ridgeway and Anne Koehler  
If you have visited the Food4Kids kitchen or packing room anytime this past summer, you will have noticed that most of the    
volunteers work one or two days each week all through the summer.  However, two of our volunteers worked everyday from 
9:30 am until almost noon.  These two dedicated volunteers are Ray and Lizzie Thompson, and this was their third full summer  
on the job! 

Ray is eleven and has just entered sixth grade at Nauset Middle School.  At F4K, Ray can usually be found pushing a hand truck 
loaded with Igloo coolers.  Ray waits patiently at the end of the assembly lines and then helps the line leaders by moving the 
coolers to the appropriate spot along the long hall.  This can become a bit complicated when you factor in that we have two   
assembly lines and seventeen sites.  Each cooler contains a maximum of fifteen lunches, so that’s a lot of coolers to move when 
the count is over 600 lunches for the day.  He also replenishes the milk, fruit, and other food items when either line runs low.   
While the lunches are being assembled, our drivers begin to arrive, and Ray assists Gerard and Mary with the loading of the    
vehicles.  When it slows down downstairs, Ray, who knows where everything is stored, helps the volunteers put away the        
leftover supplies.   If there’s fruit or vegetables to wash or prepare for the next day, both Ray and his sister Lizzie will finish         
up in the kitchen. Ray is quiet, but he’s a steady worker, and we have come to depend on him increasingly.  

Lizzie is as vivacious as Ray is quiet.  She could be found chatting away as she helps on one of the food packing lines.  She’s very 
good at any of the jobs, but she especially likes adding the treat, napkins, and book coupons to each lunch bag.  If given the    
opportunity, she will fill the coolers with completed lunches and ice.  She, too, knows where everything is stored and replenishes 
the lines with milk and food items as well as supplying the coolers with ice packs and thermometers.  Only ten years old and just 
entered fifth grade, Lizzie demonstrates determination and perseverance seldom seen in one so young.  She did take a couple 
days off this summer, but only because she had another commitment.  Lizzie was a performer with the summer productions at 
the Academy of Performing Arts in Orleans. 

In addition to Ray and Lizzie, Food4Kids wishes to thank everyone who helped this summer—volunteers, staff, site personnel, 
and those who have contributed financially.  We depend on all of you to feed the children….  

THE FREE SHOP— Sharyn Laughton and Suzy Gray         

20 loyal and faithful volunteers…..  A multitude of grateful customers!! 
 

The Free Shop is gladly and gratefully accepting your donations of CLEAN FALL clothing. Because of limited               
storage space, the shop only shows clothing for the appropriate season...NO shoes unless in perfect condition!              
If the shop is closed, drop your FALL clothing donations in a container outside the shop door.  THANK YOU! 

 

WE NOW NEED YOUR BROWN PAPER BAGS WITH HANDLES— no plastic bags please. 

READING FOR SPIRITUAL GROWTH ON TUESDAY MORNINGS   Sandy Marshall 
COME JOIN US!   Our reading group meets on the first and third Tuesday of each month in the Parish Library from  
10 am to noon to discuss books we have chosen that relate to our spiritual journeys. We are reading and discussing  
Holy Envy by Barbara Brown Taylor, an Episcopal priest who, while teaching a college course on the New Testament,  
is surprised by her discovery of God in the many non-Christian religions in the world.  

Our time together includes worship and “checking in” on what’s going on in our lives while nurturing our spiritual    
gardens, weeds included!  If you would like to join us call Sandy Marshall, 508-255-9971 or svm2@comcast.net. 
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About Us 
This month we get to meet Ike and Fay Cole.  Both grew up in Central New York.  Ike lived in Cherry Valley NY [the   
historic site of 2 massacres during the French and Indian War], surrounded by three sisters, his parents, grandparents, 
aunts, uncles and lots of cousins.  He always loved music and, with a recommendation from his High School Band    
Director, graduated from the Cherry Valley Central School and went on to State University at Potsdam’s Crane School 
of Music.  He graduated with a major in vocal and instrumental music and went on to a long and successful  career as a 
music teacher. 

Fay was born in Bainbridge New York.  She and her sister Ann, whom we have met at many CHS events, grew up in the 
Presbyterian church.  Fay sang in the choir and was active in Youth Group.  In grade school, her parents bought her a 
piano and she started lessons…. and has played ever since.  In Junior High School, her orchestra teacher encouraged 
her to take violin lessons and join the orchestra while she continued to accompany the school choir and other             
instrumental students.  She was groomed by a high school teacher to go to Crane School of Music but chose to study 
elementary education there instead.  She graduated with a degree in Education K-12 with a concentration in English.  
Her teaching career in the classroom was 37 years. 

Ike and Fay met in college, were engaged their senior year, graduated June 6th and were married June 12. 1965 and 
moved to Mexico, NY [North of Syracuse in the snow belt of Lake Ontario] where Ike taught vocal and instrumental 
music and Fay taught 2nd grade for two years, then kindergarten. 

In 1974, the Cole family moved to Richfield Springs, NY.  Ike was made Director of Instrumental Music for grades 7-12 
and Fay taught 5th grade in the Mount Markham Central School District. 

A pivotal introduction for the Coles was when their next door neighbor in Mexico invited Ike to join the Lions Club     
International. This began a life long journey with many friends made along the way. The Coles became active in Lions’ 
district and local activities that focused on aid for the blind, sight conservation and diabetes. In 1982, Ike was elected 
Lions’ District Governor of Multiple District 20-Y1 of New York State and Bermuda.  This became an all-consuming year 
for the Coles.  Their 12 Lions families developed deep, life-long friendships.  They, with their sons, met all types of  
people, interacted with adults and dignitaries and learned life lessons and skills from people with all kinds of careers. 

In 1978, the Coles were invited to go camping at Atlantic Oaks in Eastham.  This introduced them to all that our little 
neck of land has to offer.  They eventually purchased property in Eastham and built their home on Hay Road in 1984.  

The Coles had become members of St. John’s Episcopal Church in Richfield Springs after the parish rector learned that 
Ike had been an organist at the First Presbyterian Church in Mexico.  They became active in this parish too.  Ike was 
Senior Warden for 12 years, the parish organist and conducted two rector searches.  Fay was an Altar Guild leader, 
taught Sunday School and was involved in many other parish activities.   

Ike and Fay have been full-time residents of Eastham for 10 years and became deeply involved with CHS.  Ike has been 
on vestry, a warden, chair of the Building and Grounds.  Together, they share their love of music as members of our 
choir, have been in charge of the annual Rummage Sale many times and are always helping out in the parish gardens.  
Fay is in her 4th year of EfM, co-chairs the CHS Hospitality Committee, is on the Outreach Committee and has managed 
the lunch room for the annual Antique Show.  This involvement in our parish life began on vacation visits when they 
met John and Jill Holmes, who invited them to coffee hour and then introduced them to Kathy Udall and Dilys and 
Frank Smith.  All of these people made a difference and made them feel they had found their next parish family. 

They still own a home in Sherburne, NY, near their children and grandchildren, where they get together whenever they 
can.  For now, Cape Cod and their lovely Eastham home with amazing gardens is “home”.  They love singing in the CHS 
choir, enjoy their parish family and appreciate all the opportunities where their faith can grow at CHS.  

When asked what CHS means to them, they shared, “We’ve ALWAYS gone to church…. It’s part of our life… ‘we are 
church people.’”  We are the beneficiaries of their faith and membership!  Thank you Ike and Fay for all you do for us!  

************************** 

Excerpts from “Of Ghosts and Angels” by Doris Cheney Whitehouse 

For the past few months, we have been treated to stories of Richard and Florence Kimball as told in this book.  There is 
so much more to share.  So instead of monthly installments, all of the excerpts about them will be consolidated into a 
single booklet that will be available by December….. So stay tuned for a fun journey with our founding members. 
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PARISH OFFICE CORNER      All emails to the CHS office should be sent to office@chsorleans.org.   
 

-SUNDAY BULLETIN DEADLINE—All Sunday Blue Bulletin items must be sent to Debbi by Tuesday 11:00 a.m. FIRM! 
-PARISH OFFICE HOURS: Monday -Thursday 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. The office is closed Fridays and will be closed on 
October 14th for Columbus Day. 
-PARISH USAGE REQUESTS:   Arline Consiglio manages Parish space requests and is in the Parish Office on Monday 
and Wednesday mornings.  If you plan to use any part of the Parish for any event or meeting, please complete a     
Parish Usage Form available in the Parish Office.  New Forms for 2019 and 2020 need to be submitted to Arline. 
NOVEMBER TOGETHER DEADLINE IS MONDAY OCTOBER 21ST .  Send your material to Sue Sasso at 
  susansasso@hotmail.com . 

NAUSET INTERFAITH ASSOCIATION (NIA) -  Ken Campbell+ 
 

Nauset Interfaith has formed a partnership with Sustainable Practices of Cape Cod, an environmental non-profit group. We 
will be co-sponsoring two events in October, the first a documentary film, “ Traces of the Trade: A Story of the Deep North,” 
at the Orpheum Theater in Chatham at 9 am on Saturday October 4th. This is the story of the very wealthy DeWolf family of 
Rhode Island and the slave trade. Family members will lead a discussion after the film. Tickets are $10.00. The second, a talk 
by well-known African expert, Meadow Hilley, will be on Cape Cod ships and the triangle slave trade.  It will be held at 
Church of the Holy Spirit,  Saturday, October 19th at 2 PM. The program will include food tasting of African influenced foods.   
Free will donation.  
 

In cooperation with the Nauset Regional High School English Department, Nauset Interfaith is sponsoring a Peace Essay   
Contest for 9th, 10th and 11th grade students.  Winning essays will be read and monetary prizes given  in May 2020 at Chapel 
in the Pines, Eastham.  If interested in helping, please contact Ken Campbell+ 413-478-5719/ksbcampbell5050@gmail.com  
 

Nauset Interfaith will be participating in the year- long 400th anniversary events regarding the First Encounter of the       
indigenous peoples of Cape Cod with the Europeans at First Encounter Beach in Eastham.  The first of two events will take 
place on Sunday, October 6th at 2 PM at the Salt Pond National Seashore Visitors Center in Eastham. “The Story Re-Told,” by 
author/historian Dr. Ian Saxine and the second on Sunday, October 13th beginning at First Encounter Beach at 1 PM at to 
view two existing commemorative tablets followed by a discussion at 2 PM at the Eastham Library regarding the text for a 
new tablet to be placed at the beach [updating the one-sidedness of the existing tablets at the beach.] 
 

The Refugee Support Team of Nauset Interfaith supports an asylum couple from the Democratic Republic of the Congo   
living on Cape Cod. A small miracle has happened.  After 5 years of trying, their seven year old daughter has finally been 
permitted to come here on a student visa to attend St. Margaret’s School in Bourne.  We have established the Pearl Fund to 
help with school and transportation costs.  (the parents live in Yarmouth).   Donations are welcomed. Please make checks 
payable to Nauset Interfaith with memo: Pearl Fund.  Send to NIA at Box 306, South Orleans, Ma. 02662.  Thank you.  

RECYCLING TEAM AT CHS – Jack Sasso    As Uncle Sam used to say – We need YOU! 
 

Hopefully you recycle at home and know how it helps the environment.  We have been recycling                                              
at CHS for about 5 years.  We have a small team of volunteers who do this. 
 

But, we REALLY need additional volunteers to join the CHS Recycling Team.  
It is not a difficult task. If we have 12 volunteers on the recycle team, each person would be assigned a 
specific month and would only need to do the parish recycling for one month a year. 
 

Every 7 to 10 days is usually sufficient to collect the parish recycles and bring them to your town recycling center.   
 

There are two areas where recycled items are gathered at CHS: 
1. The recycle bins located in the Parish Hall kitchen for plastics, glass, metal and cardboard. 
 2. The white container for recycled paper located in the hallway leading to the Church offices is the main vehicle 
for parish paper collection. A black plastic trash bag is put in this container. When collecting recycles, just remove 
the bag and insert another. Keep the original trash bag to reuse the next time. 

 

PLEASE Consider helping with the CHS recycling. It is a small but important task to help our environment. 
For more information or to join the recycle team, contact Jack Sasso at jacksasso@hotmail.com or 508-255-1732. 

mailto:office@chsorleans.org
mailto:ksbcampbell5050@gmail.com
mailto:jacksasso@hotmail.com


 

 8 

The Church of the Holy Spirit 
204 Monument Road 
Orleans, Massachusetts  02653-3512 
508-255-0433 

www.holyspiritorleans.org. 
office@chsorleans.org 
 

Vestry Officers: 

Cynthia Murray, Warden 

Melissa Keeffe, Warden 

Steven Koehler, Treasurer 

Jack Gentile, Clerk 
 

Vestry Members: 

Chris Crighton 

J. Thompson Dewing 

Brooke Eaton-Skea 

Doug Fromm 

Gilbert Merritt 

Kate Paradise 

Meredith Perkins 

Brenda Ridgeway 

 

The Rev. Adam S. Linton, Rector 

The Rev. Gail Smith, Assisting Priest 

Joan Kirchner, Minister of Music 

Debbi Manning, Assistant 

Wayne Currey, Property Supervisor 

Tony Johnson, Weekend Sexton 

Sue Sasso, ¢hD9¢I9w  Editor 

TOGETHER    OCTOBER 2019 

Or current occupant  

 

 

OCTOBER KEY DATES 

(Read information about each event inside) 
 

§ October 3rd—Ladies’ Luncheon 
§ October 4th—Labyrinth Walk 
§ October 6th—Youth Brunch 

§ October 6th—Quality Life/Life Care Planning Discussion 
§ October 6th—Blessing of the Animals 
§ October 11th—Garden Party 

§ October 18th—Pumpkin Carving Party & Spaghetti Dinner 
§ October 20th—Outreach Sunday 

§ October 27th—LINTON FAREWELL CELEBRATION  
 

SAVE THE DATES 
November 2nd—Holiday Bazaar 

November 29th & 30th—Antique Show                                       
 

Our mission as The Church of the Holy Spirit is  
to proclaim Jesus Christ as Savior and Lord,  

welcome all people, and serve one another with loveΦ 

LIKE US ON FACEBOOK 
 

Did you know that CHS has a Facebook page with lots 
of good information and posts about our parish life? 

Send items to Kate Paradise. 
 

Search for “The Church of the Holy Spirit” and add 
CHS to your Facebook friends.   

You will get notifications whenever something is  
posted on our page.   

To stay current, 
Visit our parish website  https://

holyspiritorleans.org 
Click on άcalendarέ for the full parish calendar. 

There is no limit to what friends        
can accomplish by working  

TOGETHER! 


